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PERFORMANCE CHEVROLET on Madison Avenue is our proud club sponsor. 
 
 

Business Meetings start at 7 pm on the first Thursday of each month at the Dante Club.  No food will be served at the 
meeting, but there are nice restaurants close to the Dante Club.  Next meeting is March 4, 2010. 

 

 
President Patti Herberger’s Message   

 

Thanks to all the members who fought the traffic jams and the rain to come to our Feb. 4th meeting. I might have 
been a bit unorganized, during the meeting, but, by now, you all must know, that is me at my best. ;o) I would like 
to welcome new members, Michael Sweeny, Don and Nancy Williams and Sue Keehn and Jay Byler. 
 
This month is the count down for our Crab Feed. We need lots of donations and PEOPLE to join us. Rick has 
forms he can email you with a plea for donations. Take them with you, where you dine, shop or any place where 
you are known, and get that business to donate to our Crab Feed. The money we raise, gives us money to give 
to the KOPS TO KIDS PROGRAM. Please have all donations to Rick Sutter by, or at, the March meeting. Most 
important, buy tickets to attend the Crab Feed. 
 
See you at the Feb. 20th, Valentine Dance at the Rancho Cordova, Elks. 
 

Patti Herberger     (916-961-5632;  Herb870@comcast.net) 
 
 

Vice-President Rick Sutter’s Message 
 

I hope to see everyone at the Valentine Party on February 20th at the Rancho Cordova Elks Club.  It will be a fun 
night with a Kissing Booth, for which all proceeds will go to Terrie’s Kops to Kids charity.  In addition, there will be 
dedications to couples “special songs”, by Brian Bills (the same DJ that was such a hit at the Christmas Party.)  I 
assure you that even though Patti, you know who, has made her case to man or should I say “person” the kissing 
booth all night that we will have a variety for your kissing pleasure. 
 
The price is $30.00 per person for a buffet dinner with both Tri Tip and Chicken Marsala.  Cocktails @ 6:00PM 
and Dinner @ 7:00PM.  Checks must be received by Dodie Pockress no later than Friday, February 12. 
 
Next month we have three events with the first being Bowling at Strikes on March 13th sponsored by Rosie 
Bjornsen and Brenda Tarter.  Call Rosie, Brenda or visit our website for details.  This has to be fun just looking at 
who is sponsoring this event. 
 
March 20th is our first of two joint runs with the Viper Club.  This one is to Downieville. Tom Vona, who is a past V 
P and President of our club in the early 2000’s, is the sponsor and has assured us that the Viper’s will not all be 
first in line.  It will be Viper, Vette, etc.    If anyone was not at the meeting and needs a flyer, please contact me.  
The price is $25.00 per person for lunch.  Checks need to be received by the Viper Club by March 13th.  (See 
website for information) 
 
March 27th is the club’s annual Crab Feed at the Dante Club.  For our new members, this is our primary fund 
raiser for the club’s charity, Kops to Kids. We do hope that everyone will attend with family and friends, the more 
the merrier.  Tickets can be purchased through Dodie..  (See Flyer on our website for information.) 
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RCCS Business Meeting Minutes (Feb 4, 2010) 

 

President Patti Herberger called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm. 
 
Rosie Bjornsen,- Guests and new members - 1st time visitors Bruce Brisson, Norm Classen & Joy Schmidt. 
New members Don & Nancy Williams who have a 2005 red coupe, and Susan Keehn and Jay Byler who 
have a ‘91 red C-4. Rosie made the motion to accept them as new members, Gaylord Barrington seconded. 
Rosie announced the February birthdays. 
 
President Herberger asked for approval of the January ‘10 minutes. Brenda Mounce made the motion for 
approval, Anne Dunbar seconded . The minutes were approved.. 
 
Dodie Pockress , gave the treasurer’s report.. 
 
Patti asked all the C-5 owners to stand and introduce themselves to the members. 
 
PAST EVENTS:  
 
Roger Aylstock: Monster Golf/Hooters - Roger announced that he had sold pictures for the cover of Golf 
Digest with John Klunder. This was the 2nd annual Monster Golf / Hooters classic. There were several hole in 
ones noted. Awards were given.  
 
Patti for Sathres: Bunko - Thank yous to all those who brought tables. Thanks to Jack and Darlene Harris for 
getting the room. Clarke Henderson got the most Bunkos. They were $45 short for the side bar and Patti wants 
to thank everyone for pitching in. 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS;  
 
2/20 Valentine’s Dance Rancho Cordova Elks : Rick Sutter - changed to the Elks to save money. There will 
be a buffet of tri-tip and chicken marsala. $30 PP. Give checks to Rick. Dancing to our new DJ. He will be 
dedicating songs, so if you haven’t already done so, send Rick "your song". There will be a kissing booth to raise 
money for Kops to Kids 
 
3/13 Bowling at Strikes - Rosie and Bob Tarter Eat at 5-5:30, bowling at 6:30. Give them your check tonight, 
$6 per game, two games, $4 for shoe rental. 
 
3/27 Crab Feed : Rick Sutter - Silent auction for Kops to Kids. Bring your items to the March meeting. Let Rick 
know if you would prefer to have prime rib instead of crab. 
 
3/20 Downeyville with the Viper club - Ed Dunbar and Tom Vona - Meet at Carls Jr. On Northgate at 9 AM, 
leave at 9:30 driving east on 80 to 49 north.  Lunch will be catered by award winning Ludy’s of Woodland. After 
lunch there will be a guided tour of historic Downeyville. RSVP by 3/13. Cost is $25 pp and includes lunch 
 
4/17 Castle Winery Napa : Ed Dunbar/Tom Vona - 2nd run with the Viper club. Meet at Carls Jr. On Harbor 
Blvd. Of the 80 in West Sac. Meet at 9, leave at 9:30 promptly. RSVP to Tom by 4/9.  $31 pp includes Castle 
tour. Lunch is on your own. 
 
4/24 Napa run has been cancelled. 
 
Cyndee Reed / Val McMichaels - Thanks for alll the Valentines to go to senior citizen homes. 
 
Dennis Kocher shared that a CHP officer backed into his Corvette at an open house, ruining the right quarter 
panel. OOOOOOPs!!!!!! 
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Ed’s Corner - Ed Dunbar - Ed read a poem to our earlier years and earlier cars, as well as grandkids in 
the mall. A good laugh was had by all. 
 
Car of the Month - Roger Aylstock - Drum roll please! Instead of clues a modified version of 20 questions, was 
played. Is it a C-5?yes. Is it red? no. who is it? Do they own more than one? No Are they virgins? Yes Is it a 
convertible? No Is it a C-6? No have they been members more than a year? Yes. Is it red? Still no. Did they by it 
from us? Performance Chevrolet. LOL Is it black? No. Is it silver? Yes. Congratulations go to Dan and Cathy 
Quigg, and their ‘07 silver coupe. Their picture was taken in front of the Capitol building. 
 
Jack Harris has a new catalogue for shirts.  
 
Bob Tarter moved that we adjourn the meeting and Tom Mason seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 8:08. 
The raffle was held after the birthday cake was served. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Kelly Barrington, Secretary. 
 
 
Feb 2010 Raffle Donors:  Darlene & Jack Harris, Ann & Richard Petrie; Brenda Mounce, Gaylord and Kelly Barrington;  
Dan & Kathy Quigg; John & Carol Klunder; Ed & Anne Dunbar; Patty & Tom Doherty; Bette & Rich Mastro; Val McMichael; 
Cyndee Reed, Sharon & Joel Karam, Craig & Dianne Burnett, George & Molly Barnes, Tom & Joan Mason, Steve & Coleen 
Gibson and Mary Abbey.  

 
 
 

Happy March Birthdays:  Bill Anthony 3/9; Anna Bowers 3/7; Doug Campbell 3/5; Nancy Codianne 3/17; Sharon 
Condon 3/8; Dlee Jilbert 3/7; Gary Johnson 3/13; Cyndee Reed ¾ and Kelley Stark 3/14. 
 
 
 
 

Thank you to our Phone Tree People… they are:  Bette Mastro (phone tree manager), Rosie Bjornsen; Dianne Burnett; 
Pam Cameron; Patty Doherty; Marty Farnetti; Vivian Bolden; Kathy Greene; Dottie Lindner; Dennis Kocher; Joan Mason; 
Lisa McNatt; Gary Smith; Terry Snow; Marge Sutter and Richard Whitmire.  These people really help us coordinate our events!!  
 
 
 
 
 
 

RCCS - Officers & Volunteers for 2008/2009 

President Patti Herberger (916) 961-5632 herb870@comcast.net 

Vice President Rick Sutter (916) 941-0736 richardsutter@comcast.net 

Treasurer  Dodie Pockress (916) 966-2129 ralphpockress@comcast.net 

Secretary & Roster Changes Kelly Barrington (530) 269-1962 kgbarr@hotmail.com 

Visitors & New Members Rosie Bjornsen (916) 961-4713 rosiebjorn@yahoo.com 

Phone Tree Manager Bette Mastro (916) 961-5190  rbmastro@sbcglobal.net 

Newsletter Editor Jim Bjornsen (916) 961-4713 jimbjorn@yahoo.com 

Webmaster Roger Aylstock (916) 660-1444 roger@aylstock.com 

Sunshine Lady Terrie Hunt (916) 663-6300 terriehunt@jps.net 

Rafflers Clarke & Margo Henderson 
Dennis & Marge Kocher 

   (916) 632-3539 
   (530) 268-2162  

margohenderson@yahoo.com 
dkocher@suddenlink.net 

Club Shirts Jack Harris (916) 989-0684 Jack_Harris116@comcast.net 

Club Hats & Visors Tom Doherty (916) 983-2659 ptdoherty@aol.com 

Name Tags Carol and John Klunder (916) 721-6845 bigjk@surewest.net 

Birthday Cake Ran & Barbara Yates (916) 624-8554 rbyates@sbcglobal.net 
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